ETTON PARISH COUNCIL
13 March 2017
PRESENT: Councillors Holmes (Chair), Armstrong, Bell, Gibbs, Dicconson, Eggleston, Sleight, Widd and Yeo. 
Ward Councillor Pollard was also present up to agenda item 4.
Clerk:  Alan Bravey.
There was one member of the public present.
The meeting was held at the Village Hall, Etton.

14/17 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST – There were no declarations made.
15/17 MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING – Resolved – (i) that the minutes of the meeting held on the 9 January 20167 should be approved as a correct record and signed by the Chairman.
16/17 ISSUES RELATING TO EAST RIDING OF YORKSHIRE COUNCIL – The Clerk reported that an independent road safety consultant had concurred with the assessment made by ERYC that national guidance did not allow double white lines to be installed on the stretch of the B1248.  The consultant had suggested the installation of a ghost junction, but had indicated that the cost would be in the region of £120,000.  Improved signage had also been suggested.   The Parish Council restated its position that it considered it had a duty of care to residents to continue to lobby for a solution the road safety risk.  Councillors discussed the 50mph limit and the chevrons that had been installed on the Leconfield to Cranswick road.  The meeting then discussed the need for street cleaning around the Village and on Chantry Road and the clerk advised that this had been reported to ERYC.

Resolved – That the Parish Council would request that East Riding of Yorkshire Council install advanced road signage on the B1248 and monitor the impact on road safety.  
17/17 UPDATE ON MATTERS ARISING FROM PREVIOUS MEETING – It was noted that more than 20 hard copy questionnaires had been returned and 3 electronic.  This considered a good percentage return.  East Riding of Yorkshire Council had concerns that amendments to drainage discussed at the previous meeting could increase the risk of flooding.  Discussions were ongoing with ERYC.  The purchase of land at 104 Main Street had not yet been concluded and the Council’s solicitor had again been asked to expedite the matter. 

18/17 CORRESPONDENCE– Resolved – (i) that the following correspondence should be received by the Council:

· Easily - Confirmation of Website Renewal 

· Zurich - Insurance Renewal, which had increased due to additional cover for the war memorial 

East Riding of Yorkshire Council 

· Response to ERYC CCG on Urgent Care Services 

· Prompt to review Community Emergency Plan

· BT Capacity Query

· Providing advanced notice that in future planning applications will be advertised on street signs / lampposts and not delivered to affected properties.

· Date for Etton Walkabout proposed for 09:45am, 16th May 2017

· Suggesting site visit to look at Warter Lane Road Verge

(ii) that the Clerk would check the public liability cover for use of the community defibrillator (iii) that the Clerk would make arrangements for electrical checks of the War Memorial flood lights and the defibrillator cabinet (iii) that Councillors Holmes, Dicconson, Sleight, Widd and Yeo would attend that Walkabout and that (iv) an invite would be circulated to Councillors when the date for the area engineer visit was arranged. 
19/17 PLANNING MATTERS - Resolved - (i) that the Parish Council had no objections to the planning consultation for 17/00331/PLF The Light Dragoon 34 Main Street Etton East Riding Of Yorkshire HU17 7PQ, Installation of Extractor Fan, or for 17/00210/PLF 2 Templar View Etton East Riding Of Yorkshire HU17 7FG, Construction of glazed canopy.

20/17 MOBILE FISH AND CHIP VAN - The Chair reported that he had received positive feedback from residents on the having a mobile fish and chip van serve the village, although there had been a complaint that the current location outside the Village Hall was not suitable.  The Councillors discussed potential alternative locations.


Resolved – That the current location of the mobile Fish and Chip Van was considered the most suitable in the village and the Chair would communicate the Council’s views to the complainant.   

21/17 ADVERTISING SIGNS ON FOOTPATHS – Safety concerns had been raised about having advertising boards on public footpaths by the Light Dragoon Inn.  ERYC’s streetscene enforcement team advised that their approach was to take a balanced approach between allowing a business to advertise and ensuring the safety of pedestrians using the footpath.  The Parish Council did not believe that the placement of the boards restricted the movement of pedestrians or forced them to step onto the road.


Resolved – That the Clerk would write to the Light Dragoon to advise that a concern had been raised.

22/17 WAR MEMORIAL AND GARDENS – The Council discussed options for managing the space left following the cut back of the plants and hedges.  The potential need for a structural survey of the memorial was discussed.

Resolved – (i) That Councillor Holmes would investigate the options of foot high boxed hedge (ii) that Councillor Holmes would ask whether the village volunteers would be willing to continue to maintain the War Memorial Garden and (iii) that the Clerk would seek advice on how frequently structural surveys should be undertaken on the memorial.

23/17 STREET CLEANSING – The Clerk reported that a request had been made to ERYC to carry out street cleaning.  Councillors commented that horse dung was a particular issue in the village.
Resolved – The Clerk would seek ERYC advice on horse owner’s responsibility for cleaning up horse dung.

24/17 COMMUNITY NEWSLETTER – Resolved – that a Community newsletter should be prepared for approval at the next meeting.
25/17 MEET THE VILLAGE EVENT – The Chair proposed holding an informal “Meet the Village” event, where families new to the village could meet older residents and learn about the history of Etton.  Councillor Sleight suggested holding the event at Laburnum Farm in June to coincide with the Vintage Tractor run.   Councillors agreed that this would be a worthwhile event, although noted that as Etton was becoming more of commuter village it may be more difficult to achieve engagement.  It was noted that the Village Hall ran regular community engagement activities which were mainly attended by people from neighbouring villages.
Resolved – That Councillor Holmes would lead a small planning team to develop ideas for a Meet the Village event.

26/17 STRUCTURAL CONCERNS – The condition of one property in the village had given rise to concerns over its structural safety.  It was understood that these had been raised directly with the property owner.  Another concern had been raised about the safety of a wall in the village.


Resolved – (i) that the structural condition of the property should be monitored and (ii) that Councillor Holmes would raise the condition of the wall with the owner.
27/17 ROUTINE MAINTENANCE – 
Resolved – that the Clerk would arrange for sneck to be replaced on the Church Walk Gate.

28/17 ACCOUNTS FOR PAYMENT - Resolved – that the following accounts should be approved for payment:

	Payee
	Description 
	Total (£)



	1) Clerk


	Salary March
	49.70

	2) Post Office


	PAYE March
	32.80

	3) Clerk
	Reimbursement for Web Site Renewal
	12.59

	4) Clerk
	Microsoft Office Reimbursement
	110.91 

	5) Clerk
	Working from Home Allowance
	100

	6) Clerk
	2016/17 Postage 
	54.45

	7) Zurich Insurance
	2017 Insurance Premium
	337.04

	8) Trevor Rachkam


	Internal Audit Fee
	192

	9) Clerk


	Salary April
	49.30

	10) Post Office


	PAYE April
	33.20


29/17
FUTURE AGENDA ITEMS –
Resolved - To note that the next meeting of the Parish Council would take place on the 8 May 2017 at 7:30 pm.
Signed:
_________________________

Dated:
_________________________
334

